QUEEN’S UNIVERSITY BELFAST
STATEMENT OF FITNESS FOR WORK
From 6 April 2010 the Medical Certificate has changed to become a Statement of Fitness for Work.  Medical Certificates are the forms issued by doctors to people when they are ill or injured.  To help more people get the support they need to get back to work the new Statement of Fitness for Work system will mean that doctors can advise that an employee is either unfit for work or may be fit for work.  A doctor will give a ‘may be fit for work’ statement if they think that their patients health condition may allow them to work if they get suitable support from their employer.

The main changes are:

· the removal of the fit for work option

· a new option for a doctor to advise if an employee may be fit for work with some support

· more space for a doctor to provide information on how an employee’s condition will affect what they do

· helpful tick boxes for doctor’s to use to suggest common ways to help a return to work.

The following stays the same:

· the form can still be used as evidence for why an employee cannot work due to an illness or injury

· the statement is still not required until after the 7th calendar day of sickness

· the information on the form is still advice to the employee.  It is not binding on the employer.
· the requirements for the payment of Statutory Sick Pay have not changed

· employer’s obligations under the Disability Discrimination Act have not changed.

The new form

On the new form doctors will be able to advise one of two options:

Not fit for work – this means that the doctor’s assessment of the employee is that they have a health condition that prevents them from working for the stated period of time.  This is just like the old ‘sick note’, where the doctor advises the employee to ‘refrain from work’.

May be fit for work taking account of the following advice – this means the doctor’s assessment of the employee is that their condition does not necessarily stop them from returning to work.  For example, they could return to work but may not be able to complete all of their normal duties, or they could benefit from amended working hours.

If it is not possible for the employer to provide the support for the employee to return to work, then the employer and employee should use the statement as if the doctor had advised ‘not fit for work’.  The employee does not need to return to their doctor for a new statement to confirm this.

In general terms the introduction of the Statement of Fitness for Work does not alter the University’s requirements for employees to report their inability to attend work due to sickness; the operation of the University’s Sickness Absence Procedure or the requirements for the recording and monitoring of sickness absence.

Where a Statement of Fitness for Work refers to a recommended working arrangement then this should be discussed and agreed with the employee and manager before the return to work.  Any such agreed arrangements relating to a phased return to work or altered hours which would require a reduction of hours and pay should be notified to the Personnel Department which will advise Salaries Office of any required changes.
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